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M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Mayor and Council Members 

FROM: Rosie Truelove, Director, Housing and Planning Department 

DATE: June 11, 2021 

SUBJECT: Response to Resolution No. 20201029-SPEC001 

The purpose of this memo is to provide a response to City Council Resolution No. 20201029-SPEC001. The 
resolution states that the Council “initiates the rezoning of the property generally located at 2412 Kramer 
Lane to zone the property as needed for an electric substation to public (P) zoning district and initiating 
an amendment to the North Burnet Gateway Regulating Plan to remove the portion of property rezoned.” 

The City Council approved the Resolution on September 29, 2020. The rezoning for North Burnet Gateway 
Austin Energy Substation located at 2412 Kramer Lane (case C14-2020-0128) was approved on all three 
readings by the City Council on February 4, 2021. 

The public hearing was conducted and a motion to close the public hearing and approve Ordinance No. 
20210204-058 for public (P) district zoning was approved on Council Member Pool's motion, Council 
Member Tovo's second on an 11-0 vote. 

cc: Spencer Cronk, City Manager
J. Rodney Gonzales, Assistant City Manager


